Mr. Clarence B. Hoff, Director, Municipal Auditorium, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Mr. Hoff:

We are trying to arrange a game with Rockhurst on the 11th of December instead of the 4th. We are planning on playing Oklahoma in Kansas City on the 18th, and are glad to know you are holding those two dates for us, - December 11 and 18. I will not want the 14th if we close the 11th with Rockhurst.

Will you also hold December 28, 29 and 30 because we are trying to fill in those dates, and will try to close as early as possible. We might get a tournament in there.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH